
Minutes of the OTTA Members’ Annual Meeting 

January 28, 2021 

 

President Karen Pfendler called the meeting to order at 6:37PM. Due to the COVID-19 pandemic and need for 

physical distancing, the meeting was conducted via Zoom. A quorum was present.  

 

Agenda items: 

 

1. Four committee reports were shared with members: 

a. Finance. Treasurer Ed Sokolofski reported on the Association’s finances. Ed noted the financial 

implications of having no 2020 Old Town Association Art Fair (OTAF) and indicated that the 

Board has prepared two budgets for 2021 based on whether the 2021 OTAF occurs.  

 

b. Neighborhood Improvement. Shelly Murphy reported on activities being conducted by members 

of the Neighborhood Improvement Committee.  

 

c. Membership. Chris Nelson reported on current membership numbers (total members and voting 

members). Chris also discussed the transition to a virtual membership newsletter in the coming 

year.  

 

d. Historical Preservation. Karen Pfendler reported on efforts related to the activities of the HDPZ 

committee, including a brief mention of the status of the pending lawsuit involving the OTTA.  

 

2. Barb Guttman provided an update on the status of the 2021 OTAF. She indicated that several artists 

have already confirmed their interest in presenting at the 2021 OTAF, with some artists having already 

paid their deposit fee. No decisions have yet been made about the status of the 2021 OTAF.  

 

3. Karen Pfendler gave her President’s Remarks and shared her gratitude for having served as the 

Association President for the last two years.  

 

4. An open forum for member questions was held with several issues raised for the 2021 Board to consider. 

The two topics that were the focus of the open forum pertained to the state of OTTA membership and 

the federal lawsuit involving the OTTA.  

 

5. Results of the 2021 Board Election were announced.  63% of members cast a vote in the election. Zac 

Bleicher and Carly Jenkins ran unopposed and will be new Directors on the Board. Ed Sokolofski and 

Darius Tandon also ran unopposed and will continue in their role as Association Treasurer and 

Secretary, respectively. Chris Nelson was elected Vice-President in a contested election. He obtained 

166 votes, while the other candidate, John Postel, received 53 votes. Dorothy “Dee” DeCarlo was 

elected President in a contested election. She obtained 167 votes, while the other candidate, Karen 

Pfendler, obtained 59 votes.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:36 PM 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Darius Tandon 

OTTA Secretary 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 


